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5 May 2005

Precaution still needed to protect against HIV
Queensland Health today reminded the community not to become complacent about their sexual health, following an increase in notifications of HIV infection in 2004.  

“Queensland notifications had been relatively stable for ten years up until 2002, with 118 cases compared to 97 in 2001. However, notifications in 2004 rose to 136 cases, compared with 114 in 2003; which is a concern,” Dr Linda Selvey, Director, Communicable Diseases Unit said.

“HIV is an issue for the whole community, especially gay men who are most at risk. 

“Each person is responsible for protecting themselves and others if we are to prevent Australia from experiencing the HIV epidemic that is currently devastating many communities worldwide. 

“Safe sex practices are essential,” said Dr Selvey.

“Using condoms and lubricant is the most effective way of preventing HIV and other sexually transmissible infections (STIs).”

The Queensland Government currently provides over $21 million for HIV/AIDS, hepatitis C and sexual health services. This includes 16 Queensland Health sexual health clinics which play a vital role in HIV prevention and treatment, and over $6 million to non-government agencies for education, prevention and treatment programs.

For information about HIV and other STIs, visit the Queensland Health websites: www.health.qld.gov.au/sexhealth/ (for the general public) or www.istaysafe.com (for young people) or talk to your doctor.  
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